
CHAVES COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
REGULAR BUSINESS MEETING AGENDA 

September 16, 2021 –9:00 a.m. 
Chaves County Administrative Center – Joseph R. Skeen Building 

Commission Chambers - #1 St. Mary’s Place 
 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
DETERMINATION OF QUORUM 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
AGENDA ITEMS 
  

A. PUBLIC HEARINGS  
 
1. Case Z 2021-5 Variance to the five-acre minimum lot size-Area II 

 
 

B. AGREEMENTS AND RESOLUTIONS  
 

2. Resolution R-21-046 Ordering the Chaves County Assessor to Impose the     
2021 Certified Tax Rates 

 
3. Resolution R-21-047 A Resolution Opposing the State of New Mexico 

Executive Order Number 2021-052 setting 30 x 30 Land Preservation 
Goal 

 
4. Resolution R-21-048 Approval of Budget Adjustment FY 21-22 

 
 

C. ITB/RFP’S  
 

 
D. OTHER BUSINESS 

 
5. Request for Out-of- State Travel  

              
6. Chaves County Moody’s Rating 2021 

 
7. DFA Approval of FY21-22 Final Budget  

 
8. Ratify Signed Letter Sent To Governor 



 
APPROVAL OF CHECKS 
APPROVAL OF REPORTS 
 
UNSCHEDULED COMMUNICATIONS LIMITED TO THREE MINUTES PER VISITOR 

NOT TO EXCEED 15 MINUTES NO FORMAL ACTION TAKEN BY COMMISSION 
  

• COUNTY MANAGER’S COMMUNICATIONS 
• COMMISSIONER’S COMMUNICATIONS 
• TRAVEL TO CHAVES COUNTY COURT HOUSE FOR RIBBON CUTTING FOR 

NEW HANDICAP ELEVATOR 
• SIGNATURE OF DOCUMENTS 
• ADJOURNMENT 
 
If you are an individual with a disability who needs a reader, qualified sign language interpreter, or any form of auxiliary aid or 
service to attend or participate in the hearing of a meeting, please contact the County Commissioner’s office at 575-624-6600.  
This should be done at least one week prior to the meeting.  Public documents, including the agenda and minutes, can be 
provided in various accessible formats.  Please contact the County Commissioner’s office if a summary or other type of 
accessible format is needed. 



Case Z 2021-5 Variance to the  AGENDA ITEM:  1
MEETING DATE: September 16, 2021 five-acre minimum lot size-Area II  

STAFF SUMMARY REPORT 

ACTION REQUESTED BY: Planning and Zoning Department 

ACTION REQUESTED: To approve or deny a Variance to the five-acre minimum lot size in 
Area II, zoned Agriculture-Residential District. 

ITEM SUMMARY: Mr. Saenz is wishing to divide his recently purchased 8.6-acre tract, 
located along West Orchard Park Road, into two 4.3-acre tracts. He has 
stated that the two parcels would be for his sister’s family and himself. Mr. 
Saenz also stated he was unaware of the 5-acre minimum requirement 
when he purchased the property from a co-worker. 

The property and the surrounding area are zoned Area II-Agriculture-
Residential District. The property is accessible to West Orchard Park 
Road, a county-maintained road. The properties to the north and east are 
occupied with residential dwellings; the properties to the south and west 
are vacant. Skyline Ranches to the north and Fisk Acres No.2 to the west, 
are two subdivisions that were created in 1961-1962 and consists of lots 
that are less than 5-acres in size. Also, the adjacent property to the east 
was granted a similar variance in 2007 based on these two subdivisions.   

The 5-acre minimum was established in 1981, with the enactment of the 
Chaves County Zoning Ordinance No.7 and designed to protect the 
Roswell-Artesia Water Basin from over usage and contamination from 
local development. The vital protection of this water basin was determined 
in 1981 and is even more so today with numerous reports of residents in 
the area having to re-drill their domestic wells to a greater depth to access 
domestic water. 

Roger S. Whitcamp, adjacent property owner to the south, did protest in 
writing.  

The Planning and Zoning Commission recommended Approval of the 
Variance by a vote of 4-0 based on Findings of Fact 1-6 stated in Staff’s 
Report.  

Staff does not recommend approval. 

SUPPORT DOCUMENTS: Staff’s Report, P & Z Commission Minutes from August 3rd, 2021 
Application, Protest Letter, Survey Plat, Aerial and Site Photos/Vicinity Map.  

SUMMARY BY: Louis Jaramillo 

TITLE: Planning and Zoning Director 



STAFF REPORT
CASE # Z 2021-5 

The applicant is requesting a Variance to the five-acre minimum lot size in Area II, zoned 
Agriculture-Residential-Zone “B” District. He wishes to divide his 8.6-acre parcel of land into 
two tracts, each being 4.3 acres in size. Mr. Saenz has stated the two tracts would be for his 
sister and himself.  Mr. Saenz has stated that he was not aware of the five-acre minimum lot 
size when he purchased the property in February 2021. 

The existing parcel is located approximately one and one-half miles (1.5) west of the 
intersection of US 285 and Orchard Park Road. Orchard Park Road is a Section Line Road 
with forty (40) feet of dedicated right-of-way per Commissioners’ Proceeding and is maintained 
by the County as a chip-sealed road. The surrounding properties are zoned Area II, 
Residential-Zone “A” District.  The properties to the north and east contain residential dwelling 
units, but the properties to the west and south are vacant. Flooding has been an issue for this 
area, this year, due to heavy rains, however this area is not in a designated hazardous 
floodplain area per FEMA FIRM Maps. Electrical service lines are located along Orchard Park 
Road.   

With the enactment of the Chaves County Zoning Ordinance No.7 in 1981, two Land Use 
Areas were created, Area I and Area II.  Article VI, Section 1.B.1 established the five (5) acre 
minimum lot size within Area II in order to protect the Roswell-Artesian Water Basin from over 
usage and contamination from residential development. The boundary line between Area I and 
Area II, in this area, is State Road 2 which is located approximately four miles to the east from 
Mr. Saenz’s property.   

In 1961-62, two subdivisions were created in this area that are below the five-acre minimum lot 
size, Skyline Ranches and Fisk Acres No.2.  Skyline Ranches is located north of the proposed 
area is consists of sixty-four tracts, each being approximately four acres in size. The Fisk 
Acres No.2 is located to the east and consists of forty-eight blocks with 1,440 lots ranging in 
size from 6,250 ft. to 10,000 ft.  The adjacent property to the east (Case Z2007-17) was 
granted a Variance based on these two subdivisions. Both of these subdivisions were created 
at a time when little was known about the Water Basin. Staff feels neither of these subdivisions 
would have been permitted in 1981 and neither of them should be considered when 
determining this variance request.     

Section 5.H.10 of Article I of the Chaves County Zoning Ordinance No. 7 states: 

a. Every property owner within the jurisdiction of the Chaves County, New Mexico
Zoning Ordinance shall have the right to apply to the Board of Chaves County
Commissioners for a variance from the Chaves County, New Mexico Zoning
Ordinance when the property owner can show an exceptional situation or  condition
relating to the property such that the strict enforcement of the zoning ordinance would
constitute an unreasonable hardship upon the owner of such property.

b. Prior to granting any variance from the Chaves County, New Mexico Zoning
Ordinance, the Board of Chaves County Commissioners shall hold a public
meeting and shall determine that:

1. the granting of the variance will not be injurious to the public health, safety, morals,
and general welfare of the community;



2. the use or value of the area adjacent to the property included in the variance will not 
be affected in a substantially adverse manner; 

3. the need for the variance arises from some condition peculiar to the property 
involved and such condition is not due to the general conditions of the 
neighborhood; 

4. the strict application of the terms of the Ordinance from which the variance is sought 
would result in peculiar and exceptional and undue hardship upon the owner of such 
property; and 

5. that the granting of the variance would be within the spirit, intent, purpose, and 
general plan of the Chaves County Zoning Ordinance. 

Staff is NOT in favor of the Variance: 

 A variance without a hardship, sets precedent for the whole area. Staff believes that the 
purchase of a property is not a hardship, as the property may still be sold or used as a 
single family residence. Skyline Ranches and Fisk Acres No.2 are not a reason for granting 
a variance in this area because both Subdivisions were not held to the standards set forth 
in 1981 for the protection of the Roswell-Artesia Water Basin.  Staff finds no hardship for 
granting the variance. 

 

     The Planning and Zoning Commission recommended approval based on the   

following 

 Findings of Fact 1-6:  

 

1. The granting of this variance is not injurious to the public’s health, safety, morals, or 

general welfare of the community.  

 

2. The adjacent parcels of land will not be affected by the variance because Mr. Saenz 

is proposing to construct a 2,500 sq.ft. home on each parcel; being for his sister’s 

family and himself. 

 

3. The proposed two- 4.3-acre tracts are similar in size to other parcels in the 

surrounding area. 

 

4. The hardship for the variance is based on Mr. Saenz’s purchase of the property.  

 

5. The granting of the variance would be within the spirit, intent, purpose and general 

plan of the Chaves County Zoning Ordinance No.7. 

 

6. Smith Engineering Company has completed a plat showing the proposed two, 4.3-

acre parcels of land. 
 

7. Mr. Whitcamp, property owner to the south, did protest in writing.  
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Chaves County 

Planning & Zoning Commission 
Chaves County 

 

Meeting Date: August 3, 2021 Meeting Minutes Created By: Julia A. Torres 

Members Present:  Members Absent:   Guests:       

Dale Rogers   Andy Morley   Mike Douglass, Smith Engineering 

Valli West       Joel Junior Saenz 

Brian Archuleta 

Mark Lewis  

          

Staff Present:  

Louis Jaramillo 
 

The Regular Meeting of the Chaves County Planning & Zoning Commission was held in the 

Commission Chambers at the Chaves County Administrative Center on August 3, 2021, beginning at 

5:30PM.   

MINUTES 

The minutes of the July 6, 2021 meeting were approved unanimously as submitted. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

1. Case Z 2021-02 

Request for a Special Use Permit to allow a horse training facility, including rodeos, family 

gatherings and special events at 70 Vista Largo Rd., Dexter; being in S21 T12S R25E 

N2N2NW4; applicants- Juan R. Meraz, Jose E. Meraz and Manuel Duran 

 

Louis Jaramillo stated that the applicant’s attorney submitted a letter stating that they are withdrawing 

their application at this time.  The applicants will reapply at a later time.   

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Case Z 2021-05 

Request for a Variance to the 5-acre minimum lot size in Area II at E2 W2 of Lot 1 S30 T12S R25E; 

agent: Smith Engineering Company, Michael Douglass; owner: Joel Junior Saenz 

 

Louis Jaramillo gave a brief description of Case Z 2021-05 noting that Staff was not in favor of the 

Variance and that the surrounding subdivisions that are less than 5 were created in 1960 and 1962, prior 

the county zoning ordinance as noted in the Staff Report.  Mr. Jaramillo indicated that the applicant, 

Joel Junior Saenz was present as well as Mike Douglass from Smith Engineering Company.    
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Mike Douglass, Smith Engineering Company, stated that the applicant was a State Police Lieutenant.  He 

also indicated that the NM Office of State Engineer told him that they would not have a problem issuing 

permits for wells in this area.  

 

Joel Saenz, at 310 W. Washington St. in Hagerman introduced himself.  Mr. Saenz stated that his sister 

was on the phone.  Mr. Saenz commented that he and his sister would be building 2,500 sq.ft. homes on 

each of the properties.   

 

Mr. Jaramillo informed the Commission that the 5-acre minimum lot size is to protect the water basin 

from over use and contamination. He stated in order to approve this request, the Commission needs to 

make sure that the application meets all the requirements for granting a Variance as listed in the Staff 

Report. 

 

Commissioner West asked if the know of the 5-acre minimum lots size when he purchased the property. 

 

Mr. Saenz stated he did not know of the 5-acre minimum and that he purchased the property from a co-

worker. He stated this was his and his sister’s first-time purchasing property.   

 

Commissioner Archuleta asked Mr. Saenz why he needed two lots. 

 

Mr. Saenz state that he was wanting his sister’s family to move back to New Mexico from Oregon so that 

they be closer to each other. He stated that family was important to them and she is a single mom.  

 

Commissioner Lewis asked Staff what affect a 4.3-acre lot would have on the water basin compared to a 

5-acre lot. 

 

Mr. Jaramillo state that granting a variance over and over in this area would lead to problems and over 

usage and contamination of the water basin.   

 

Commissioner Lewis stated that he did not see anything wrong with a lot being 0.70 acres short of 5-

acres and that Mr. Saenz was going to construct two 2,500 sq.ft. homes and who would not want to live 

next to a state cop.  

 

Mr. Jaramillo noted again that those are not reasons for granting a variance and went over five reasons 

for granting a variance, as listed in Staff’s Report.   

 

There was a long discussion on these requirements and how they can work in favor of the request.   

 

After discussion, Commissioner Lewis made a motion to recommend approval of Case Z 2021-05 

including a list of Findings of Fact as following: 
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1. The granting of this variance is not injurious to the public’s health, safety, morals, or general 

welfare of the community.  

 

2. The adjacent properties will not be affected by the variance because Mr. Saenz is proposing to 

construct 2,500 sq.ft. homes on each property for his sister and himself. 

 

3. The proposed 4.3 acre lots are similar to other parcels in the surrounding area. 

 

4. The need for the variance is based on Mr. Saenz’s purchase of the property.  

 

5. The granting of the variance would be within the spirit, intent, purpose and general plan of the 

Chaves County Zoning Ordinance No.7. 

 

Commissioner West seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  This case is scheduled to be 

heard by the Chaves County Board of Commissioners on September 16, 2021 @ 9 a.m.  

 

Other Business 

None 

There being no other business listed on the agenda or to come before the Commission, the meeting 

adjourned at 6:32PM.  

 

Approved this _______ day of ______    _ ________ , 2021 

 _______________________________   ________________________________  

 Chairman Attest 

Note: The minutes of this meeting are on file in the Chaves County Planning and Zoning office for review, 

upon request. 

 

 





AGENDA ITEM: Resolution R-21-046 Ordering the     

Chaves County Assessor to Impose 

the 2021 Certified Tax Rates  

MEETING DATE:  September 16, 2021 

STAFF SUMMARY REPORT 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

ACTION REQUESTED BY: Bill Williams, County Manager 

ACTION REQUESTED:       Approve Resolution 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

ITEM SUMMARY: 

The County Commission receives a Certificate of Tax Rates from DFA each year in September. 

The Commission is required by statute to issue a written order imposing the tax at the rate set on 

the net taxable value of the property. A Resolution ordering the County Assessor to impose the 

rates must be approved each year. It is important to point out that these tax rates are set by the 

Secretary of DFA and not the County. 

Rates will be provided prior to the meeting. 

Staff recommends approval. 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

SUPPORT DOCUMENTS:  Resolution R-21-046 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

SUMMARY BY: William B. Williams 

TITLE: County Manager 
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RESOLUTION R-21-046 
ORDERING THE CHAVES COUNTY ASSESSOR TO                                                       

IMPOSE THE 2021 CERTIFIED TAX RATES 

 
WHEREAS, THE Secretary of the Department of Finance and Administration (DFA) in 

accordance with the Property Tax Code (Article 35-38, Chapter 7, NMSA 1978) sets the 2021 
property tax rates for the governmental units in Chaves County; and  
 

WHEREAS, Section 7-38-34, NMSA 1978 requires the Board of Commissioners to issue 
a written order imposing the tax rate set by the Secretary of DFA; and  

 
WHEREAS, the Secretary of DFA has provided the County with the Certificate of Tax 

Rates for 2021 attached hereto as Exhibit #1. 
 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED BY THE Chaves County Board of 

Commissioners that 2021 property taxes imposed at the rate certified by the New Mexico 
Department of Finance and Administration are hereby ordered to be imposed by the Chaves 
County Assessor. 
 

DONE THIS 16th day of September 2021. 
 

 
BOARD OF CHAVES COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 

 
 

________________________________ 
       William E. Cavin, Chairman 
   
     ________________________________ 
     Jeff Bilberry, Vice-Chairman 
 
ATTEST:    ________________________________ 
     Dara Dana, Member 
 
     ________________________________ 
_____________________  T. Calder Ezzell Jr, Member  
Cindy Fuller   
County Clerk    ____________________________    __ 
     Richard Taylor, Member    
 

         
       



























AGENDA ITEM:        Resolution R-21-047 Resolution 

Opposing the State of New Mexico 

Executive Order Setting 30x30 Goal 

MEETING DATE:  September 16, 2021 

STAFF SUMMARY REPORT 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

ACTION REQUESTED BY: Bill Williams, County Manager 

ACTION REQUESTED: Approve Resolution  

______________________________________________________________________________ 

ITEM SUMMARY: 

This resolution opposes the State of New Mexico Executive Order Number 2021-052 setting a 

goal of having at least 30% of all lands in New Mexico withdrawn from use and deemed 

“conserved”, with an additional 20% designated as climate stabilization areas.  

Staff recommends approval. 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

SUPPORT DOCUMENTS:  Resolution R-21-047 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

SUMMARY BY: William B. Williams 

TITLE: County Manager 
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RESOLUTION R-21-047 

 
A RESOLUTION OPPOSING THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO EXECUTIVE ORDER NUMBER 

2021-052 SETTING 30 x 30 LAND PRESERVATION  GOAL 

 
WHEREAS, on January 27, 2021, President Joseph R. Biden, Jr., issued Executive 

Order 14008 entitled Tackling the Climate Crisis at Home and Abroad (86 Fed. Reg. 7,619); and 
 
WHEREAS, in Section 216 of Executive Order 14008, President Biden directed the 

Secretary of the Interior, in consultation with the Secretary of Agriculture and other senior 
officials, to develop a program to conserve at least 30 percent of the lands and waters in the 
United States by 2030, which is called the “30 x 30" program; and 

 
WHEREAS, on May 20, 2021 at its regularly scheduled meeting of the Chaves County 

Board of Commissioners adopted Resolution R-21-023 opposing the Federal 30 x 30 program 
and its objective of permanently preserving 30 percent of the Nation’s lands in their natural state 
by 2030, or any similar program that will set aside and prevent the productive use of millions of 
acres of our national, state and county lands; and 

 
WHEREAS, on August 25, 2021, the Governor of the State of New Mexico issued 

Executive Order Number 2021-052 entitled Protecting New Mexico Lands, Watersheds, Wildlife 
and Natural Heritage with the stated purpose of setting “the goal of having at least 30 percent 
(30%) of all lands in New Mexico conserved by 2030, with an additional twenty percent (20%) 
designated as climate stabilization areas”; and 

 
WHEREAS, the Chaves County Board of Commissioners acknowledges that while the 

goal of protecting New Mexico lands, watersheds, wildlife, and natural heritage are 
commendable, Executive Order 2021-052 lacks detail as to the means and effectiveness of 
setting aside lands in New Mexico; and  

 
WHEREAS, the Chaves County Board of Commissioners opposes the use of global 

climate change as an excuse to set aside large tracts of land as preserves or open space to 
fulfill the 30 x 30 program's objectives; and 

 
WHEREAS, Executive Order Number 2021-052 fails to state which lands are to be set 

aside, leading to speculation as to the potential impact on State trust lands that generate 
significant revenue for the State, its local governments, its educational institutions, its 
infrastructure and the impact on private ownership of lands; and 

 
 WHEREAS, many of Chaves County's businesses and its citizens are involved in, or 

otherwise depend, on industries that utilize both public and private lands and their resources, 
including the oil and gas industry, livestock grazing, mining and mineral development, 
recreational industries, hunting and other outdoor recreation; and 

 
WHEREAS, Executive Order Number 2021-052 fails to recognize that the economy of 

the State of New Mexico is dependent on the use of its lands. It further fails to recognize that 
that the New Mexico State Land Office manages some 9 million surface acres and 12.7 million 
subsurface acres of trust lands that in 2020 generated a revenue of over 1 billion dollars; and 



WHEREAS, the setting aside of land as proposed would substantially reduce revenues 
available for state and local governments, education, and infrastructure and would significantly 
impact the already tenuous position of the New Mexico economy; and 

WHEREAS, Executive Order Number 2021-052 is vague and ambiguous in detail of how 
such designated lands within New Mexico will be implemented and lacks any scientific evidence 
of how such designation is necessary or effective for securing the future of New Mexico; and 

WHEREAS, Executive Order Number 2021-052, if implemented, will conflict with the 
plans, policies and programs of Chaves County as specified in Chaves County’s 
Comprehensive Plan. 

     NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of County Commissioners of 
Chaves County, New Mexico, as follows: 

1. The Board opposes the Governor’s Executive Order Number 2021-052 as it is deficient
in detail and lacks any scientific basis for its solution to protect New Mexico Lands,
Watersheds, Wildlife and Natural Heritage by setting aside thirty percent of all lands in
New Mexico with an additional twenty percent set aside as climate stabilization areas.

2. The Board further opposes the designation of lands, in Chaves County as wilderness,
wilderness study areas, wildlife preserves, open space, or other conservation land,
thereby restricting public access to such lands and preventing the development and
productive use of the resources on or within such lands.

3. The Board supports the continued private ownership of land in the County, recognizing
the Nation's need for domestic sources of minerals, energy, timber, food, and fiber.

4. The Board recognizes and supports the State of New Mexico’s water rights system, and
other state laws and programs governing water rights and water use and opposes any
federal designation of waters and watercourses within the County that would impair or
restrict water diversions and uses authorized under New Mexico law.

5. The Board supports reasonable national, regional, and global greenhouse gas emissions
policies and goals that are comprehensive, practical, cost-effective, and do not
unnecessarily single out specific industries or activities but opposes the use of global
climate change as an excuse to set aside large tracts of land as preserves or open
space to fulfill the 30 x 30 program's objectives.

6. The Board also maintains that any lands or other rights that are acquired to fulfill the 30
x 30 program's objectives should be acquired only from willing landowners and for the
payment full and fair market value for all rights and interests acquired, and not through
regulatory compulsion, and only after analyzing and considering the impacts of such
land acquisitions on the well-being, health, safety, welfare, economy, and culture of
Chaves County, its businesses, and its citizens.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Board of Chaves County 
Commissioners shall send a copy of this resolution to the State of New Mexico and any other 
relevant State agencies.  



 

 
DONE THIS 16th day of September 2021, at Roswell, Chaves County, New Mexico. 

 
BOARD OF CHAVES COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 

 
 

________________________________ 
       William E. Cavin, Chairman 
   
     ________________________________ 
     Jeff Bilberry, Vice-Chairman 
 
ATTEST:    ________________________________ 
     Dara Dana, Member 
 
     ________________________________ 
_____________________  T. Calder Ezzell Jr, Member  
Cindy Fuller   
County Clerk    ______________________________ 
     Richard Taylor, Member 
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AGENDA ITEM: _______ Request for Out-of-State Travel 

MEETING DATE: September 16, 2021 

STAFF SUMMARY REPORT 

ACTION REQUESTED BY: Anabel Barraza, CFO 

ACTION REQUESTED: 

Out-of-State Travel for Keep America Beautiful Conference 

ITEM SUMMARY: 

Keep Chaves County Beautiful grant has awarded funds to travel to the Keep America 

Beautiful 2021 National Conference. This conference will take place in Washington, DC on 
November 14th through the 17th. 

Sean Davis, the Chairman for Keep Chaves County Beautiful, will be the traveler. 

Staff recommends approval. 

SUPPORT DOCUMENTS: 

None 

SUMMARY BY: Anabel Barraza 

TITLE: CFO 

5
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AGENDA ITEM: _______ Ratify Signed Letter Sent to Governor 

MEETING DATE:    September 16, 2021 

STAFF SUMMARY REPORT 
______________________________________________________________________ 

ACTION REQUESTED BY: Bill Williams, County Manager 

ACTION REQUESTED: Ratify Signed Letter 
______________________________________________________________________ 

ITEM SUMMARY: 

The Chaves County Board of Commissioners sent a letter to Governor Grisham on 
August 24, 2021 requesting that she re-evaluate her Order requiring healthcare workers 
be vaccinated to perform their jobs. The letter was signed individually by the 
Commissioners, after attending a press conference hosted by New Mexico Senators 
and Representatives, members of our medical community and local leaders. This 
ratification will make this an official action by the Board of Commissioners. 

Staff recommends ratification  

______________________________________________________________________ 
SUPPORT DOCUMENTS: Letter sent to Governor Grisham on August 24, 2021 

______________________________________________________________________ 

SUMMARY BY:  Bill Williams 

TITLE:   County Manager 
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The Honorable Michelle Lujan Grisham, Governor    August 24, 2021                                                                   

State of New Mexico     

State Capitol Building, Suite 400 

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501    

 

Re: Medical Facilities 

 

Dear Governor Lujan Grisham, 

 

Today the Chaves County Board of Commissioners attended a press conference where many 

doctors, nurses, and members of our medical community joined with several New Mexico 

Senators and Representatives, and other local leaders, to speak out against the plan to prohibit 

unvaccinated workers form entering healthcare facilities. The intent of this letter is to request 

that you re-evaluate the Order requiring that healthcare workers be vaccinated to perform their 

jobs. Current reports show that most New Mexicans have been vaccinated. To mandate that this, 

or any other group, be forced to choose between their livelihood, or their right to determine what 

is the appropriate course of action for themselves is inherently wrong. 

 

As you are aware, most of the counties within our state are located in remote areas, where filling 

any specialized positions, such as those in our healthcare facilities, is difficult. We consistently 

face staffing shortages in the field of healthcare. To make any restrictions which would prevent 

our healthcare workers from going to work to provide for the medical needs of our communities, 

would effectively create a staffing shortage, restriction of services, and closure of facilities that 

would prevent our residents from being able to get medical care. From the beginning of the 

pandemic, our doctors, nurses and other medical staff have been stepping forward to provide 

treatment to those who were ill, even though there could be potentially grave consequences for 

them. Through the course of the last year, these people determined what the best course was for 

them to follow given what they know about healthcare. The choice to vaccinate, or not, should 

be based on many factors and is not a choice anyone should make for anyone else. Now, the 

dedication and selfless actions of these professionals, who have willingly served our 

communities, are being treated with disdain. In the populated areas of our state this action, 

although morally wrong, will not cause people to be unable to receive needed medical care but, 

in our remote areas that is exactly what we can expect. 

COMMISSIONERS 

Dara Dana · District 1 

T. Calder Ezzell Jr. · District 2 

Jeff Bilberry · District 3 

Richard C. Taylor · District 4 

William E. Cavin · District 5          

COUNTY MANAGER 

Bill Williams                         
PO Box 1817 

Roswell, NM 88202-1817 

PHONE:   575-624-6602 

FAX:   575-624-6659 

bill.williams@chavescounty.gov 



It is our request that you allow medical facilities in New Mexico to continue to meet the 

healthcare needs of our communities. To continue with this Order, as presented, would devastate 

our community healthcare system and would effectively prevent medical care to our residents. 

We know that many persons have fought diligently to stop the spread of COVID-19 and its 

variants, but none more so than our doctors, nurses, and medical professionals who have now 

come forward requesting that we support their rights and their abilities to provide for their 

families. 

 

We remain hopeful that the spike in COVID-19 cases and its numerous variants will decline in 

the same manner as it has in the countries where these variants were first encountered. We 

appreciate the efforts that you have made that have reopened our schools and businesses. We 

now ask that you reconsider the recent Order which has far reaching implications for most of 

New Mexico. Thank you for your consideration of our request. 

 

 

Ratified on this 16th day of September 2021, at Roswell, Chaves County, New Mexico. 

 

  

BOARD OF CHAVES COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
 
 

________________________________ 
       William E. Cavin, Chairman 
   
     ________________________________ 
     Jeff Bilberry, Vice-Chairman 
 
ATTEST             _________________________________ 
     Dara Dana, Member  
 
     ________________________________   
_____________________  T. Calder Ezzell Jr, Member  
Cindy Fuller 
County Clerk               ________________________________ 
               Richard Taylor, Member 

 



Approval of Checks   Approval of Checks

 

Commission Meeting 16-Sep-21

          STAFF SUMMARY REPORT

ACTION REQUESTED BY: Anabel Barraza, Finance Director

(575-624-6658)

ACTION REQUESTED:

Approval of Checks

ITEM SUMMARY:

  

A/P: 6-Aug-21 $97,515.49
13-Aug-21 $720,651.18

 20-Aug-21 $421,816.90

 27-Aug-21 $215,558.30

 

A/P VOID 17-Aug-21 -$75.00

PAYROLL: 8-Aug-21 REGULAR $256,047.92

FINALS/LEAVE CONV $6,736.26

 

 22-Aug-21 REGULAR $279,861.25

FINALS/LEAVE CONV $1,263.97

CERTIFICATE PAY $28,628.50

 

 

     Grand Total Checks to be Approved: $2,028,004.77

 

SUPPORT DOCUMENTS:

Copies of Bills Lists

SUMMARY BY: Cindy Mealand

TITLE: A/P Officer





















































August 2021 P-Card Report 
Account Department Item Total 

401-6-611 Total Commissioners $514.32  

401-6-612 Total County Manager $2,080.48  

401-6-613 Total Human Resources $4,430.66  

401-6-614 Total Safety $7,405.16  

401-6-616 Total Fire & Emergency Services $2,325.62  

401-6-619 Total Working Capital $352.04  

401-6-621 Total Public Works $497.20  

401-6-622 Total Information Technology $12,136.14  

401-6-624 Total Planning & Zoning $1,234.17  

401-6-625 Total Purchasing $273.71  

401-6-631 Total Finance Dept $891.10  

401-6-632 Total Community Development $168.05  

401-6-641 Total Detention Administration $1,503.84  

401-6-642 Total Adult Detention $3,003.64  

401-6-645 Total Juvenile CCJD $630.35  

401-6-691 Total Facility Maintenance $3,178.06  

401-6-692 Total Courthouse Maintenance $4,076.29  

401-6-693 Total Facility Maintenance Health Dept. $623.32  

401-6-694 Total Facility Maintenance CC Road Dept. $126.67  

401-6-696 Total Operating Exp - CCDC $3,985.77  

401-6-699 Total St. Mary Complex $35.99  

401-7-721 Total Clerk Admin $6,269.72  

401-7-722 Total Clerk Bureau Elec. $1,098.10  

401-7-731 Total Assessor Admin $6,325.79  

401-7-732 Total Assessor Appraisal $410.00  

401-7-741 Total Treasurer Dept. $999.09  

401-7-751 Total Sheriff Admin $12,038.87  

401-7-752 Total Sheriff Patrol & Investigation $4,292.21  

402-6-651 Total Road Admin $2,432.64  

402-6-652 Total Road Shop $1,016.16  

402-6-653 Total Road Construction & Maintenance $20,411.19  

407-8-811 Total Dunken FD $397.77  

408-8-812 Total East Grand Plains FD $1,270.96  

409-8-813 Total Penasco FD $1,089.36  

410-8-816 Total Midway FD $2,243.04  

411-8-814 Total Berrendo FD $2,158.59  

412-8-815 Total Sierra FD $6,555.40  

413-8-818 Total Rio Felix FD $1,931.28  

414-8-819 Total Fire District #8 $260.07  

427-6-638 Total Indigent $474.55  

432-7-761 Total DWI  $1,597.62  



452-8-832 Total Flood Dept. $5,652.83  

628-7-733 Total Assessor $429.44  

650-6-684 Total CCDC Construction Fund $12,277.28  

670-6-671 Total Internal Services $3,687.95  

Grand Total 
 

$144,792.49  

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

COUNTY CLERK  
Cindy Fuller 
PO Box 580 

Roswell, NM 88202 
575-624-6614 

FAX 575-624-6523 
cindy.fuller@chavescounty.gov 
 

 
 

 

 District 1 
 District 2 
 District 3 
 District 4 
 District 5 

Dara Dana 
T. Calder Ezzell Jr. 

Jeff Bilberry 
Richard Taylor 

William E. Cavin 

COMMISSIONERS 

           
CLERK FEES (EQUIPMENT) ……………………………. 6,958.00$       
GEN CLERK'S FEES ………………………………………. 21,916.50$     
LIQUOR LICENSE ………………………………………… -$                
CHILDREN'S TRUST FUND ……………………………. 555.00$          
PROBATE ………………………………………………….. 675.80$          
PHOTOCOPIES..…………………………………………... 761.82$          
GOVT GROSS RECEIPTS TAX ………………………… 196.94$          
                                        TOTAL AMOUNT:                                                   31,064.06$ 

TOTAL DOCUMENTS FILED    1084

NEW MARRIAGE LICENSES 37
NEW PROBATES 18

NEW SURVEYS 12
NEW PLATS 3

VOTER CHANGES 172
NEW  REGISTRANTS 92

REPUBLICANS 17223
DEMOCRATS 9332

LIBERTARIANS 309
OTHER 7684

Chaves County Clerk
Summary Report 

08/ 01/ 2021-08/ 31/ 2021
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President’s Report 

September 2021 

 

• Business Recruitment and Attraction 
 

o Aevex Aerospace meeting with a Florida Aerospace firm who specializes in 
commercial and military aviation industries.  Company performed a site visit and 
have requested additional information from the city. 

o Admiral Beverage (Project Gold) have begun clearing the land at the corner of 
Brasher Road and US 285. They met with the City Manager and Attorney to discuss 
possible Industrial Revenue Bonds with the City. 

o Continuing meetings with companies seeking information for community solar 
garden projects. We identified numerous properties for their consideration. Once 
the Public regulator Commission creates the rules (due April 2022), these projects 
may begin to evolve.  Currently, each are seeking land options with connectivity 
to transmission points.  One company is planning on a site visit in the near future. 

o Cattleman’s Pride, a beef processing company has purchased the former Natures 
Dairy on South Main Street. We have bee assisting in possible Local Economic 
Development Act Funding (LEDA) from the state Economic Development 
Department, and possible Job Training Incentive (JTIP) training funds. 

o Meeting with city, county, and state officials to discuss updates to the Ascent 
Aviation project.  Their financing is set and have selected a local contractor for the 
horizontal groundwork. The state is preparing the drat Project Participation 
Agreement, while the city is preparing the lease for area at the Air Center. 

o Meet with another Cannabis company who is seeking to expand operations here. 
o A new retail company is seeking to expand into Roswell and have requested our 

assistance in identifying possible franchisees.  We publicized locally their 
upcoming orientation meeting with company owners. 

 

• Business Retention and Expansion 
 

o Visited the Rubb Building Systems company with the Roswell City Manager.  
Purpose of the trip was to solicit a stronger partnership in expanding facility 
inventory at the Roswell Air Center.  We met the company CEO and discussed 
possibilities for new opportunities. 

o We are still in the process of assisting Pecos Valley Production with LEDA and JTIP 
applications as their business grows. 

o Testified with Red Mountain Arsenal to the state’s JTIP Board of Commissioners, 
where they were approved for $111,458 for 8 new jobs they will create. 

 



• Workforce Development 
 

o Attended meetings with Roswell Independent School District and the Southern 
Regional Education Board to continue steer Career Technical Education programs. 
Discussed were career exploration and inventory of students as early as the 6th 
grade level, building curriculum to support those career interests, and link 
community industry partners with the students. A spring Industry Day is being 
planned for students in the 11-12 grade level. 

o Supported a new communications tower technical training program for this 
industry with state representatives. 

 

• Advocacy 
 

o Certified sites program: meet with BNSF representatives for including our new 
Xcel Ready Site at the Air Center into their Certified Sites Program.  Currently, a 
local company is conducting boring samples to complete certification needs for 
the Xcel Energy program. 

o Scheduled and attended meetings with the New Mexico Partnership for 
discussions on response proposals for new state-wide projects.   

o Scheduled and met with state Workforce Development Employment Services 
Division Director and staff to discuss workforce issues and concerns.  We are 
partnering with their office to conduct another Job Fair on September 14, 2021. 

o Met with state Economic Development Department Division Director and staff to  
discuss NM Mainstreet programs and Roswell’s Great Blocks Project, and other 
programs, Film New Mexico opportunities, and Job Training Incentive Program 
policy changes. 

o Met with the state’s College and Career Readiness Bureau Administrators and 
discussed Career Technical Education and the possibility of adding the Aviation 
cluster to the Governor’s priority list. 

o Continuing the bi-weekly meetings with Roswell City Community Development 
Director to discuss local issues and project support. 

o Attended the monthly Chaves County Commission, City of Roswell Council, and 
Roswell City Airport Advisory Commission meetings. 
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Business Development Manager’s Report 
September 2021 

 
• Continuing to conduct Business Retention and Expansion visits and calls.  I contacted a total of 47 

businesses for the month of August. Most of our local business are needing to hire employees.  I 
have been advising them the RCCEDC will be hosting a community job fair on September 14th.

  

• Organizing Community Job Fair. I have been contacting businesses to promote the job Fair. I have 
been calling, emailing, and dropping off flyers throughout our community to let employers and 
job seekers know of the event. I have also been working with the Department of Workforce 
Solutions they will be partnering with us. They will have a resource table at our job fair to assist 
job seekers and employers with their needs.  
 

• Attended Sheriff’s luncheon the Roswell Chamber Commerce hosted. Sheriff Mike Herrington 
spoke to locals about what’s happening in our community.  
  

• Attended several meetings in Albuquerque and Santa Fe: 
o New Mexico Partnership- Melinda Allen 

o New Mexico Mainstreet – Daniel Gutierrez 

o Department of Workforce Solutions- Marcos Martinez 

o New Mexico Economic Development Corporation-Mark Roper 

o Education Administrator- Marc Duskie & John Gabaldom 
o Estancia Valley EDC -Myra Pancrazio 

 

• We had 2 new members for the month of August: 

o  KBIM/KKBE $1,000 Director 

o Roebuck Entertainment LLC $499.00 Partner 

 Total $1,499.00 
      
 

• Continuing to work on our program the Business Showcase. The program will provide free 
marketing for our members and hopefully get them some more business or new opportunity.  

 
o The business showcase program is for our director level and higher members. We will 

randomly select a director level member each month and highlight their business by 
featuring their business photo with an article describing their business on our Facebook 
page and website. Update: The member for the Showcase of month for September is 
Century 21. An article talking about the businesses were posted on our website and on 
Facebook and was shared with our members. 
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Project Manager’s Report 
September 2021 

 
 

• Workforce Development 

o Worked on job fair event. We have partnered with the Department of Workforce 

Solutions as well as City of Roswell to host another job fair. The job fair will be held 

on September 14th at the Roswell Convention Center from 10 AM to 5 PM. There are 

a total of 38 businesses signed up as participants. There will be interview tables 

available. There will also be laptops available provided by the Department of 

Workforce Solutions for people who may need to apply online for positions. Flyers 

have been distributed in different places in Roswell as well as in the lower valley. 

o Attended faculty back in service day at Dexter Municipal Schools on August 11th to 

discuss CTE with faculty and staff. From this event, I had a teacher from Dexter High 

School reach out to me regarding potential Apprenticeship Pathways for some of his 

students.  

 

• Business Retention & Expansion 

o Assisted local entrepreneur looking to open his own business. Referred him to SBDC 

to help him with a business plan. Also gave him information and links to get his 

business registered.  

o Assisted local community entrepreneurs with a potential startup business. I provided 

them with potential locations for their new business as well as funding resources. 

They have found their location and we are currently assisting with the resources to 

continue with their project. (Will be moved to projects list) 

o Assisted two businesses looking for grant money to improve the façade of their 

business. I informed the two businesses of our façade grant program. Our façade 

program was once only for downtown Roswell businesses. We recently expanded our 

program to any business in the county. With the changes to the program, it allows 

more businesses to have the opportunity to make façade improvements to their 

businesses. 

 

• Business Attraction 

o Solar company seeking location in Roswell reached out to us. They were looking for 

30+ acres in Roswell near 3-phase power. I found them potential locations for them 

to consider. I also contacted owners of the properties to find out if interested in 

selling/leasing the land and if so, prices on the properties.   

 

 

 

 



• We took a trip to Albuquerque and Santa Fe. It was a very informative trip; we had the 

opportunity to meet with different departments who we work with to help us be successful. 

o Had the opportunity to meet with Melinda Allen, director of the NM Partnership. The 

NM Partnership provides us with PRO’s. We were able to discuss their new program 

that will help track PRO statuses and submit them more efficiently. She informed us 

on what the NM Partnership is doing to help attract businesses to NM as well as ways 

to help us better promote Roswell-Chaves County.  

o Met with the Department of Workforce Solutions. They have partnered with us on 

the job fair we will be hosting. They will have staff at the event to help assist us as 

well as to meet with the participants to offer them their resources to help them with 

their hiring needs. They gave us different ideas and information on how we can help 

with labor force in our community. 

o Met with the New Mexico Economic Development Department (NMEDD). We had the 

opportunity to meet with different staff from the different departments.  

▪ We met with the director of New Mexico Main Street. He gave us information 

on the purpose and responsibilities of the communities Main Street 

programs. 

▪  We also met with the director of the NM Film Office. She informed us on the 

different opportunities in the film industry as well as a database that is 

available where we can upload pictures for potential film locations.  

▪ We met with the JTIP department, and they gave us an overview of the JTIP 

program and eligibility. 

▪ NMEDD also gave us information on LEDA and their new Economic Impact 

Analysis form.  

o Met with NM Public Education Department. We discussed CTE as well as possibilities 

of making aviation a more viable career pathway for our youth. 

 

• Attended several other meetings & webinars: 

o Main Street Roswell Board Meeting 

o ENMU-R Community Advisory Council 

o Webinar NM Recovery Series: USDA Disaster Assistance and Loans Programs 

 

• Continuing to update and maintain EDC website as well as posting information on Facebook. 

There was a total of 529 sessions and 469 users on our website this month. We got 6 new 

followers on our Facebook page, reached 692 people and had 69 engagements on our posts. 

o Updated our board of directors’ page with our new directors. Saul Aguilar and Carolyn 

Hardwick are our two new directors. Kyle Bullock was moved to our Executive 

Committee and now serves as our Treasurer. 
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Local Projects 

• “Cattleman’s,” is a meat processing project. An individual has purchased the old Nature’s Dairy 

building and is where he and his partners plan to proceed with their project. We provided them 

assistance with incentives they may be eligible for. 

 

• “Club”, is a highly confidential project. Approximately 20 to 25 new jobs will be created during 

start-up with additional jobs projected once production increases. This project will have an impact 

of nearly $1.5 million in investment. EDC is looking to lease Building 93 located at the Roswell 

Airport. The intent of this lease is to provide RCCEDC (lessee) with a one-year lease to allow the 

project sub-lessee tenant, sufficient time to perform necessary construction, engineering, and 

permitting to return the building to commercial food grade processing, cold storage, and 

laboratory standards.  At the end of the lease term, full lease transfer from the RCCEDC to the 

company will occur, whereas the City of Roswell will continue to retain full ownership and rights 

as the lessor with the company. No update 

 

• “Gold”, an existing business seeking to expand its footprint with land purchase and building for a 
100,000 SF warehouse and distribution facility.  Will bring back a few jobs lost to surrounding 
communities.  Seeking possible incentives package. In coordination with Excel Energy, provided 
an economic package to support facility construction. Testified at Roswell City Council meeting 
May to attain liquor license for new property. Measure approved 8-2. Company is moving forward 
with relocation and have purchased their building. Update: They have begun dirt work on the 
property located on Brasher. 

 

• “Med”, an expansion project of an existing agri-business in Chaves County and is in progress. 
Conducted incentives analysis and are scheduled for a tour of existing facility. Toured the facility 
and are in the process of assisting with the NM state incentive for Job Training Incentive 
Program.  Company is expanding significantly in Chaves County and have broken ground on a 
new production facility. Attended a meeting to discuss JTIP program opportunities for them. 
Attended another meeting with them and JTIP program staff to introduce them and get them 
started on the application process. Update:  Company has started their expansion. They are 
working on the business plan for the next phase, and they will begin working on their JTIP 
application soon. 
 

• “Motor”, (new) is a local individual who wants to manufacturer aircraft engine stands. This 
project would support our local MRO companies as well as other companies all over. He has the 
land for the project and was referred to the SBDC to help with a business plan. We are assisting 
him with potential incentives for the project. 
 
 
 
 



• “RAC”, is an expansion project Arizona-based Ascent Aviation Services is planning to expand with 
an operations hub in Roswell, New Mexico. The company is set to hire 130 employees in the first 
year, for a total of 360 over the next five years. Workers are expected to earn an average salary 
of $54,000 a year. Update: Ascent Aviation is working with one of our members, Rubb Building 
Systems. Rubb will be building the hangar for Ascent, the contract executed between them 
both. Armstrong Engineering and Xcel Energy are also working with Ascent and Rubb on the 
project  

 

• “Refuge”, a medical project in preliminary discussions requiring considerable capital investment. 
We provided available incentives, land and building options and even located a potential investor, 
company is preparing necessary documentation and narrowing site locations. A site visit was 
conducted with their investor group and architecture company. Update: Company is working on 
financing options for the project. 

 

• “South”, a water conservative agriculture project seeking for land in Chaves County. Assisted the 
company with finding a location for their project, provided potential location for the project. 
Update:  They are progressing and are moving forward on 2 New Mexico acquisitions for 2022 
expansion.  Those rollouts and results will dictate next steps here in Chaves County. 

 
 

• “Steel”, is a manufacturing, assembly, and distribution start-up company.  They are securing 
financing and seeking land and building availability.  Business Plans, financial information and 
other documents have been reviewed and company is eligible for state incentives. Update: 
Currently working on product samples, getting close to finishing the product sample. 

 
PROs from NM Partnership 
 

• “Andes”, is an aerospace manufacturer from South America. The company estimates hiring 
approximately 120 workers within the first year. Looking for an existing building/hangar of 
20,000- 50,000 sq feet. They plan to be operating by early 2021. Awaiting results from our 
location proposal.  
 

• “Arc”, an outdoor recreation manufacturing operation. They are relocating their headquarters 
and manufacturing operations. Currently have 190 employees and will grow to 300 over 3-5 years. 
Average salary is $40K plus benefits (health, 401K). Awaiting results from our proposal. No 
update. 
 

• “Bumblebee”, data center project that provides processing and other similar energy intensive 
technology applications. They are considering greenfield sites, brownfield sites, existing buildings, 
and/or a combination for the site(s) selected. Awaiting results from our proposal. No update. 
 

• “Cali”, a California Manufacturing and Distribution Company that is s looking for a new location 
to relocate and expand existing operations. They would hire 90+ employees and have a capital 
investment of $500,000 -2,000,000. Awaiting results from our proposal. No update. 
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• “DAF”, a company that is considering New Mexico for an anaerobic digestor - renewable natural 
gas project. They are in the first phase of evaluating New Mexico and would like to understand 
the potential "feedstock" needed for their process. If sufficient resources can be identified, they 
will move on to the next phase, which includes building a $30-50 million facility, with 15-30 
permanent jobs and 50-100 construction jobs. Awaiting results from our proposal. 

 

• “Envision”, a company that is moving its data center/ cryptocurrency project from China to the 
U.S. Recent policy changes in China have prohibited block chain processors from operating in 
China. They are now looking to relocate to other countries, including the U.S. 
Project Envision which includes a US joint venture partner and has existing operations of about 
100MW that they would like to relocate to the U.S. in phases over the next year. Awaiting results 
from our proposal. 
 

• “Falcon”, is a paper-based manufacturing company. They are interested in Greenfield or 
Brownfield sites and plan to expand in the future. Workforce and logistics are critical deciding 
factors for this project. This new manufacturing facility is expected to require investments nearing 
$400 million and create 200 permanent hourly and salaried jobs.  Awaiting results from our site 
proposals.  
 

• “Icarus”, the NM Partnership is working with a consultant representing a large-scale aerospace & 
defense related design and manufacturing facility. This initial phase of the search is intended to 
find facilities that could meet the requirements. Awaiting results from our site proposals.  
 

• “Independence”, an Advanced Materials (Clean Energy Battery Technology) Manufacturing 
Project analyzing several U.S. States to identify and establish a new manufacturing, engineering, 
R&D, and management operation. This project represents a major investment in a new advanced 
manufacturing/R&D center of excellence employing scientific, engineering, and production 
professionals. Independence will construct a manufacturing facility capable of producing a 
proprietary anode material used in Li-ion batteries for consumer electronics, cellular phones, and 
electric vehicles. Awaiting results from our site proposals.   

 

• “Jane” is an aircraft manufacturing project. They are considering existing structures and greenfield 
sites for a class A industrial shell building of 350,000 – 500,000 SF, expandable to 3,000,000 SF for 
potential future ventures. The project will create 906 primarily manufacturing jobs and the site 
will be used to develop and manufacture electric vertical takeoff and landing (eVTOL) aircraft for 
use in Urban Air Mobility. Awaiting results from our site proposals.   

 

 



• “Moon” is an aerospace/satellite company that is searching for a location to site their 
headquarters and light manufacturing operations. One key deciding factor is proximity to 
aerospace equipment testing facilities, areas and their capabilities (within 2 hours of the location). 
They plan to invest $40M in cap ex (with $8M of that being towards equipment) and hire 60+ 
employees over 3-4 years. The company is on a quick timeline and plans to make their decision 
and sign a lease within 30-90 days. 

 

• “Natural”, a 500 plus acre site requirement to create 80-100 jobs.  Project still semi-active but has 
slowed due to the pandemic. No update. 

 

• “Petal”, is a project with a well-established tele-health, bio-tech company that offers medicated 
assisted addiction recovery support via tele-medicine. They are looking to expand into four more 
states including New Mexico within the next few months. They are only looking for co-
working/shared office space and understanding the local healthcare ecosystem. We sent 
information on office space for their consideration.  Awaiting results from our proposal.  
 

• “Quick Charge”, manufacturer of charging systems for electrical vehicles seeking site for new 
manufacturing facility. It would create 100 to 200 new jobs. The company designs, manufactures 
and distributes innovative charging systems to support sustainable transport. Aim is to accelerate 
the change into a more sustainable way of transportation by providing a comprehensive and 
effective solution for the charging issues among electric vehicles. They are focused on helping the 
Electric Vehicle industry by attempting to make electric and plug in hybrid cars a more attractive 
alternative to traditional cars. 200 jobs. This project was provided by GSLI, Global Site Location 
Industries. GSLI is a full-service economic development consulting firm Awaiting results from our 
proposal.  
 

• “Sink”, a well-established Polish granite sink manufacturer. They are wanting to expand their 

products into the US/North American markets. In order to supply the US markets, they will need 

a US production location. Prior to selecting a production location, Project Sink would like to find 

a local partner to assist them in entering into the US market. They are interested in manufacturers 

and distributors who sell/make sinks, shower trays and/or other bathroom fixtures. They are open 

to working with small or large companies if there is capacity and willingness to expand operations 

as needed. At this time, Project Sink is only asking us to identify companies that are open to 

exploring this partnership opportunity. The production location decision will be strongly 

influenced by the potential partnership opportunity. I reached out to our members to see if 

anyone was interested or knew of someone who might be interested in this partnership. Awaiting 

results from our proposal. 

 

• “Space Construction”, an aerospace manufacturer project.  Specifically requested only a few 

communities, Roswell being one of them. Their product will be picked up by aircraft and thus are 

looking for sites with access to a runway to establish their manufacturing facility. They are looking 

for an existing facility of 100K+ SF or BTS options on sites of 15-20 acres. Awaiting results from 

our proposal  
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• “Sun House”, a hydroponic greenhouse to create about 100 jobs. They have not narrowed down 
any locations yet because they are focused on their two expansions in Canada first, which will 
take the rest of the year. And then in Jan. 2021 is when they will start looking at their US expansion 
plans again.  They have a lot of seasonal migrant farm workers and the Covid testing/restrictions 
really took a lot of their focus. No update. 
 

• “Swiss”, (new), is a Swiss company that is doing a North American expansion of their solar PV 

manufacturing capabilities. The key site selection factor for this project was an existing facility. 

Minimum of 180KSF but looking for 200K SF with room to expand. Project will hire up to 300 

employees in year 1 hiring (2022) will be 80-90. Awaiting results from our proposal  

 

• “UHT”, an ultra-high temperature pasteurized, shelf stable aseptic beverages manufacturing, 
processing and packaging facility. Looking for a 100K SF Existing Building or 100K SF BTS Building 
(at least 10 acres). Important factors in the site selection for this project are speed to 
market, distance to main highways and ease of access via multimodal methods, cost of potable 
water, power, gas, and other utilities, water and fluid disposal networks, local property taxes, 
public support for personnel training, availability of trained workforce, and linkages with 
academia and training institutions.  Cap Ex: $30 million (includes investment in additional 
production equipment and cost of operations over 5 years). Submissions were due February 10th 
and by the end of March a decision is anticipated. 
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